
Interoffice Memorandum 

November 8, 2021 

To: 

Contact: 

Subject: 

Mayor Jerry L. Demings 
-AND-
County Commissioners 

Carrie Mathes, CFCM, NIGP-CPP, CPPO, C.P.M, Manager, 
Procurement Division 

John Westmoreland , Division Chief, Fire Rescue Department 
407-836-9178 

Ratification of Purchase Order M105896, Stryker ProCare Warranty 
and Annual Preventative Maintenance 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

Ratification of Purchase Order M105896, Stryker ProCare Warranty and Annual 
Preventative Maintenance, with Stryker Medical, in the total amount of $332,259.80. 

PROCUREMENT: 

This purchase order provides the extended warranty and preventative maintenance and 
repairs for ProCare equipment for the service period of October 1, 2021 through 
September 30, 2022. 

FUNDING: 

Funding is available in account number 1009-034-0630-3820. 

APPROVALS: 

The Fire Rescue Department concurs with this recommendation. 

REMARKS: 

The Fire Rescue Department currently owns 127 Stryker ProCare Lifepak-15 defibrillator 
devices. Stryker Medical has been verified as the sole vendor authorized to perform 
annual preventative maintenance and repairs on their equipment. Additionally, this 
purchase continues the extended warranty for the defibrillators in inventory. Pricing is 
consistent with current Stryker Medical industry pricing and with recent purchases made 
by the County, therefore is considered fair and reasonable. 


